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ADDENDUM No. 3 

11/26/2024 

(please sign and return with the submittal) 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS: 

Note: Spelling, grammar, and punctuation of the questions are shown exactly as submitted by 
the potential respondents. 

No. Question Answer 
1. In the IFB prices are requested based on 

cubic yards and it is stated how many cubic 
yards are in specific types of trucks. 
Therefore the price per load would be 
determined by the size of the truck and the 
type of material in the truck. However, 
Section 3.4 states that the contractor must 
provide accurate and certified scales to 
weigh loaded vehicles. Also, section 3.5 
does not list the truck weight as 
information that is required on the receipt 
ticket. Do the landfills have to have truck 
scales to qualify for the bid? 

Section 3. Scope of Work, 3.4 Contractor’s 
Responsibilities of the solicitation 
document states “Contractor must provide 
accurate scales to weigh loaded vehicles. 
Scales must be calibrated semi-annually by 
a certified independent testing firm.” 
 
Addendum No. 2 – Submittal - Revised 
Price Proposal, revises the Unit of 
Measure from Cubic Yards to Tons.  
 
Addendum No. 2, Section 3, Scope of 
Work, Subsection 3.5, Receipt Ticket 
Requirements is added. “D. Truck weigh, 
E. Weight in tons to be charged, G. Type of 
inert material.” 

2. Thank you for the opportunity to bid this 
project. Can you please let me know where 
this material is going now? The tonnage 
amounts that are on the addendum, are 
those from 2023? 

Material is currently being dumped at:  
 
3205 S 24th St, Phoenix, AZ 85034 
4650 S 47th Ave, Laveen, AZ 85339 
14521 N 115th Ave, El Mirage, AZ 85335 
11923 W Indian Scholl Rd, Avondale, AZ 85340 
7845 W Broadway Rd, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
 
The estimated annual quantities listed in 
Addendum No. 2 – Submittal - Revised 
Price Proposal is an estimated annual 
Citywide usage that is not specific to 2023.  

3. Adding the addendum to require the waste 
to be weighed will eliminate sites and 
bidders. 
Most non-municipal landfills in the area do 
not charge by the ton or weigh the waste. 
We have been involved in providing these 

Currently, the City is not considering 
changing the addendum referred to in this 
question, Please review the answer to 
question No. 1 of this document. 
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services to the city for more than 15 years 
and there has never been a requirement to 
weight the waste and charge by the ton.  
Would the city consider changing the 
addendum to not require the facilities to 
have scales and weigh the materials? 

 

 

The balance of the specifications and instructions remain the same. Bidder must acknowledge 
receipt and acceptance of this addendum by signing below and returning the entire addendum 
with the bid or proposal submittal. 

Name of Company:  __________________________________________________ 

Address:   __________________________________________________ 

Authorized Signature:  __________________________________________________ 

Print Name and Title:  __________________________________________________ 


